The Millers To Mexico





Dear Pastor and Praying Church Friends,

JANUARY / FEBRUARY 2024

HAPPY 2024! WE LOVE YOU ALL!

MIRACLE: 17 years ago, on December 30, our son, Jonathan, was born in Mexico. 17 days later, he went to be with Jesus. He is buried here in Queretaro in a private cemetery on the edge of town. That was one of the hardest experiences Ruth and I have ever faced. Most of the 17 days Jonathan was alive were spent in a government hospital, where, due to the regulations

of the nationalized health care system here, we were subject to many rules and restrictions regarding access to our child. One of the rules is that no photos are allowed to be taken in the IC ward where Jonathan was being cared for.

However, at one point it appeared that our son was going to recover, so the Doctor broke protocol and offered to take a picture on her phone of Jonathan in Ruth's arms- the only photo ever taken. Sadly, 3 days later, Jonathan had a downturn, and passed away. We went to the hospital to pick up his body and as I was signing papers below, Ruth went up to the IC ward to humbly request that the doctor email us that picture. Although she was reluctant, thankfully, she did. The picture has been a source of comfort all these years.



Upon our arrival back in Mexico, we started a ministry in the same hospital where Jonathan passed away. We know the anxiety that the families feel as their loved ones are being treated there. We have seen dozens of people saved outside this hospital as a result of this ministry. Jonathan's passing was not in vain! (Romans 8:28)

Recently Ruth made a special search for the Doctor that cared for our son and who took that picture. She was able to locate her because of her unusual name- Enimia. She is still practicing medicine in different hospitals here in the city. Ruth called her to thank her for her efforts to save our son and for taking that picture so many years ago. She began to weep on

the phone. She said that nobody had ever thanked her in such a way, and that, in fact, normally people seek her out to criticize her and even threaten her when they experience a similar tragedy.

Ruth invited her for coffee, to meet her and to thank her again in person. She accepted. When they met Ruth hugged her and gave her a Bible and a tract that we printed to use in the hospital ministry with the picture she took of Jonathan. Upon seeing this she began to weep once again.

Best of all, and most importantly, Ruth gave her the plan of Salvation, and at the end the Doctor accepted Christ as her Savior, almost exactly 17 years to the day after Jonathan was born! This is a miracle, and a highlight of the year for us!



Dr. Enimia Vargas- Saved

God has worked in amazing ways. We have seen many people saved. (See Below) 2 weeks ago a precious 80-year-old lady, Martha, got saved! Benjamin led his first soul to the Lord here, 60 year-old Felipe! Steven recently led Francisco to Christ. We have seen entire families (Eduardo, Elsa, Azul, Ayleen-) born again! 2 young people, Sarah & Giovani, were saved at the Church on the last day of 2023! These are just a few, and YOU have a part in every one!















Praise the Lord, the Church continues to grow. ON A FAMILY NOTE, ANOTHER HIGHLIGHT WAS ABIGAIL'S WEDDING.

Thank you for your prayers and support! Your Humble Servants, For Souls, For His Glory, The Millers-Steve & Ruth, Steven, Abigail (Married!), Elisabeth, Benjamin, Levi, Caleb, Joshua, Isaac I CORINTHIANS 15:57-58

Email: srm4mex@gmail.com Phone: 940-389-9588 Website: www.millers4mexico.com Field Address: Santa Catarina 111, Col. Juriquilla, Querétaro, QRO C.P. 76234 MEXICO Field Telephone (Cell) 011-52-442-738-4571

* PLEASE REMIT ALL SUPPORT & DONATIONS TO OUR SENDING CHURCH:

Immanuel Baptist Church 106 South Lane St. Decatur, TX 76234 Pastor Louis Horton Telephone: 940-627-5248